
JAMES MENDRICK
SHERIFF

COUNTY OF DUPAGE

To: State of Illinois General Assembly

From: Deputy Chief Dan Bilodeau

Date: 4lzSlzozo

RE: Annual Law Enforcement Camera Grant Report

The DuPage County Sheriff's Office received a grant for twenty five in-car video cameras
in zor9. All twenty five camera systems were installed in 2018 and zorg and are in use.

The Office has a policy regarding the use of such equipment including supervisor review
of recordings. This is covered in policy LEB 7-4t.r9. The policy stateslhe immediate
supervisor may review records on the server for any of, but not limited to the following
reasons: assist in assessment of performance, ensure the system is being properly used,
and for appropriate training materials.

In addition supervisory personnel shall remove the hard drive from a Deputy's vehicle
after they have been involved in motor vehicle accidents, vehicle pursuits, use of force, or
any incident that may incur civil liability.

An electronic spreadsheet is attached to this report that includes the use of the associated
cameras covered by the grant, and evidentiary use of the camera footage.

Respectfully Submitted,

Deputy Chief Dan Bilodeau
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